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Attached is the 2005 State Disabilities Plan as mandated in § 9-1117. This first plan articulates a preliminary process by which future plans will evolve through collaboration with State departments administering programs for individuals with disabilities.  The Department of Disabilities (MDOD) is committed to fostering the State’s optimal ability to bring services to people with disabilities that are meaningful, accessible and in keeping with the principles of consumer empowerment.  

The mission of the Department of Disabilities is to empower people with disabilities to achieve their personal and professional goals in communities where they live.  MDOD has met continuously with over 100 statewide organizations representative of people with disabilities and advocacy groups in addition to governmental leadership during the last eighteen months to identify those issues that are deemed most critical to the disability community.  It is from these meetings that the initial set of outcomes is derived.

This is a multi-year plan – one that is intended to be fluid by its very nature, and continuously open to modification as the need presents itself.  MDOD established five focus areas that guide its planning efforts.  They include accountability, service integration and operational improvements, alignment of state policies and practices with principles of empowerment, capacity development, and Olmstead compliance.  This initial plan focuses on the first four of these focus areas, while future planning efforts will focus on a comprehensive initiative to integrate services and to streamline access for consumers.  The dates to achieve objectives by which units of government will be held accountable may also shift as barriers are identified and/or removed.  Even if anticipated funding is not forthcoming within a specified timeframe, the plan will still identify the strategy along with the barrier.  In this fashion the plan will remain realistic and focused -- a vibrant, contemporaneous document that will keep current with opportunities to move forward.  With regard to Education and Olmstead planning, both of these domiciles are being developed on a continuing basis.  Work groups are now being formed, comprised of Commission members and citizens from the community, in order to adopt ideas that will enable us to refine our strategies and achieve our goals.

The strength of Maryland resides in the quality of life of each of its citizens, with and without disabilities; and, it is each person’s individual sense of well-being that will ultimately measure Maryland’s progress in its disability reform efforts. The State Disabilities Plan begins the work of establishing high expectations for better outcomes for people with disabilities.  In Maryland we know that when people with disabilities are given the right training, support, and opportunities they can succeed in all aspects of life. The dream of economic self-sufficiency, community integration, educational attainment and independent living are possible for people with disabilities—if we do our part.
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